
 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH 
PO Box 47890 | Olympia, Washington 98504-7890 
Tel: 360-236-4030 | 711 Washington State Relay 

 
March 03, 2025 
 
Re: Informative – DOH preparing for CDC NOFO Strengthening Vaccine-Preventable 
Disease Prevention and Response Cooperative Agreement 
 
Greetings Honorable Tribal Leaders, Partners, and Professionals:   
 
We are writing to provide information that the Department of Health (DOH) Office of 
Immunization is preparing an application for the CDC Notice of Funding Opportunity (NOFO) 
Strengthening Vaccine-Preventable Disease Prevention and Response Cooperative Agreement. 
These funds will allow us to continue to operate our Immunization Program and support 
activities for the Budget Period of July 1, 2025 – June 30, 2026, and the Period of Performance 
July 1, 2025 – June 30, 2030. 
 
In alignment with chapter 43.376 RCW, the Washington State Centennial Accord of 1989, and 
DOH Consultation and Collaboration Procedure, DOH is committed to dedicating 
noncompetitive funds from this potential funding opportunity, as well as ensuring equitable 
distribution of vaccine to Tribes.  
 
For additional information, please contact Lisa Niels, Tribal Immunization Liaison, at 
lisa.niels@doh.wa.gov or Candice Wilson – Quatz'tenaut, Executive Director, Office of Tribal 
Public Health and Relations (OTPHR), at candice.wilson@doh.wa.gov or 360-819-7626. 
 
Respectfully, 
 

 
 
Michele Roberts, MPH, MCHES  
Assistant Secretary 
Prevention and Community Health  
 
cc: Jessica Todorovich, Interim Secretary of Health, WA-DOH  

Lacy Fehrenbach, Chief, Office of Prevention, Safety & Health, WA-DOH 
Kristin Peterson, Chief, Office of Policy, Planning & Evaluation, WA-DOH  
Wendy Endress, Chief of Staff, WA-DOH 
Candice Wilson–Quatz'tenaut (Lummi), Executive Director, OTPHR, WA-DOH  
Jamilia Sherls, Director, Office of Immunization, WA-DOH  
Lisa Niels, Tribal Immunization Liaison, Office of Immunization, WA-DOH 

 

https://simpler.grants.gov/opportunity/355911
https://app.leg.wa.gov/rcw/default.aspx?cite=43.376
https://goia.wa.gov/relations/centennial-accord
https://doh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/legacy/Documents/1200/DOHConsulationColllaborationProcedure.pdf
mailto:Lisa.Niels@doh.wa.gov
mailto:candice.wilson@doh.wa.gov

